
Town of Evergreen 

July 12, 2021 Regular Monthly Town Board Meeting 

The July 12, 2021 Town of Evergreen Regular Monthly Board Meeting was called to order with the 

pledge of allegiance by Chair Tim Kessler at the Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Road, Spooner.  

The meeting was properly advertised and all interested parties were notified.   

Those present were Tim Kessler, Gary Scalzo, Tim Wallace, Mary Zehm, Larry Bascombe, Steve Sutter, 

Char Hedlund and Julie Kessler. 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion Carried 

Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the minutes of the June 14, 2021 Regular Monthly 

Town Board Meeting.  Motion Carried 

Clerk Kessler reported that she completed the filing for the Civic Life grant expenses, provided more 

website info to the vendor and will be filing the quarterly 941 payroll report, quarterly unemployment 

report, culvert bill with the cranberry marsh, clean-up day bill and cemetery census to the Veterans 

Office.  Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the report.  Motion Carried 

Treasurer Zehm resented her monthly report.  Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the 

treasurer’s report.  Motion Carried 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to open a new bank account at Shell Lake State Bank for the ARPA 

money that the town received in the amount of $59,048.93.  Motion Carried 

Bascombe reported that they have started roadside mowing, unplugged a culvert, cut trees and put up 

the ATV signs.  Chair Kessler reported that there have been a few minor mower repairs. 

Chair Kessler brought up the topic of starting to charge for building permits.  This was brought up by the 

assessor as we are losing tax dollars.  If we charge a nominal fee and have a form filled out, we will get 

our money back and then some with taxes on those improvements.  Clerk Kessler will be in contact with 

the Assessor on wording for this and on the question of movable storage sheds.   

There was no correspondence.    

Steve Sutter thanked the crew for cleaning up the down tree. 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve and pay the bills.  Motion Carried 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 pm.  Motion Carried 

Respectfully submitted, 
Julie Kessler, Clerk 


